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          Fax: 01642 457323


June 2019 Newsletter

Staffing changes
Mr Wissen will be leaving us at the end of this term. We would like to thank him for his service this year and wish him all the very best for the future. Miss Kelly will be replacing him in Year 5 and Miss Quinn will be joining us from September and taking Miss Kelly’s place in Year 4.  
Mrs Fellows will also be leaving us at the end of this term to take up her new position as Early Years leader at her new school. We would like to congratulate her on her promotion and thank her for her long service and commitment to the school and children of Bankfields. Mrs Stephenson (previously Miss Hickey) will be taking up the post of nursery teacher and is looking forward to starting this role in September. We would like to wish Mrs Fellows the very best of luck in her new role and for the future.

Miss Bennett, who was married in December of last year, will be known as Mrs Ward from September 2019. She had kept her maiden name until the end of the year to avoid confusion for the children, but with her new class starting in September, she will now take on her married name.   

Class Teachers from September:

Nursery – Mrs E Stephenson
Reception (class 1) – Mrs K Forde
Reception (class 2) – Mrs C Ward (Assistant Headteacher, Early Years and Y1 Lead)
Year 1 (class 3) – Mrs M Bunn

Year 1 (class 4) – Miss S Turnbull
Year 2 (class 5) – Mrs S Turner (Year 2 Lead)
Year 2 (class 6) – Mrs K Dunlop

Year 3 (class 8) – Miss L Thompson  
Year 3 (class 7) – Mrs C Masheder (Year 3 / 4 Lead)
Year 4 (class 9) – Miss G Quinn
Year 4 (class 10) – Miss C Walker

Year 5 (class 11) – Miss M Kelly
Year 5/6 (class 12) – Mr P Bennett (Special Education Needs Coordinator)
Year 6 (class 13) – Mrs K Lee   

Year 6 Teacher (am) - Mrs E Gatenby (Deputy Headteacher, Y5/6 Lead)
Summer Fair

Our annual Summer Fair is planned for Tuesday 2nd July and thankfully the weather forecast is looking good! If you have any donations for raffle prizes, we would be very grateful to receive them as soon as possible, plus cakes for the cake stall on the day. Also, we could really use any spare bottle gift bags, so please send them into school, too, if you have any you don’t need. Thank you.

Transition

As our Year six children are moving on to their secondary schools for the last week of term, we are planning to move all children into their next year groups to give them time to settle in before September. Therefore, from Monday 15th July, all children will move in to their new classes for the final week of term as this has proved highly successful in recent years. 
Nursery Admissions

Any parents with children at or approaching nursery school age are advised to put their name down as soon as possible to ensure a place is guaranteed. Thank you.

School Meals   

Just a reminder to all parents with children moving in to Key Stage 2 (Year 3-6) that their child will no longer be entitled to universal free school meals. All meals in Key Stage 2 will need to be paid for unless you are in receipt of certain benefits. If you feel that you may be entitled to free school meals, and have not yet completed a form, please could you do so as soon as possible to avoid any unnecessary costs to yourselves, as it cannot be backdated at a later date. If you require a form or need assistance in completing one, please ask at the school office. Many thanks.
Coat Pegs

Could parents please ensure that their child’s coat pegs are cleared by the last day of term. The school will be having a deep clean during the holidays so all children’s belongings need to be removed in order to facilitate this and to avoid items getting lost. Many thanks. 

 Diary Dates
	Tuesday 2nd July
	Summer Fair 

	Monday 1st July
	Parent drop in (3.20-5.00pm)

	Friday 5th July 
	Y6 Leaver show

	Monday 15th July
	Transition week

	Thursday 18th July
	100% attendance reward bowling trip(full year)

	Friday 19th July
	Nursery Party

	Friday 19th July
	Break up for summer holidays


Professional Development Days

The first professional development day for the 2019-20 school year will be:

· Monday 2nd September 2019 – School Improvement, Safeguarding and Preparation
Two further PD Days have been planned for:

· Friday 14th February and Monday 20th July
Details of the other two days are to follow in the autumn term.

September 2019
Children will return to school on Tuesday 3rd September. However, those children who are attending the Robin Wood residential will return to school on Monday 2nd September at the usual time. 

Be happy. Be successful. Be proud. Be Bankfields.
